
 Headteacher’s Message 

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs K.Smith  
 

admin@standrews.calderdale.sch.uk  
30th June 2023   Issue 18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Andrew’s C of E Junior School Newsletter 

As you may well be aware, Calderdale Transition Day has moved due to the upcoming strike days. 

We will have our transition on Monday 10th July. Pupils attending Brighouse High will make their 
own way to their new school.  

Children in Years 3, 4 and 5 will go to their usual door in the morning and after registration, their 
teacher will take them to their new classroom to meet their new teacher. 

The classes will go to: 

At the end of the summer term we will be saying goodbye to Mr Watkins. We want to say thank 
you very much for your work here at St. Andrew’s.  We will also say farewell to Mrs Douro who 
will be taking up a teaching post in Bradford. We wish her all the best and thank her for her hard 
work at our school. We will also be wishing Mrs Scholefield a farewell as she retires after being 
with us for 17 years! We know she has thoroughly enjoyed her time here and can now enjoy a new 
chapter in her life. We’d like to thank her for her continuous hard work and dedication to St.    
Andrew’s.  

Miss Riley will be getting married in the summer and will come back as Mrs Clarke. We would like 
to wish her all the very best for her wedding day and many congratulations from us all.  

We will be welcoming Miss Gledhill to St. Andrew’s in September. She is an experienced teacher 
with  many years of experience working in Calderdale.  We will also be welcoming Mrs Brown. She 
will share Class Italy with Miss King. Mrs Brown is also an experienced teacher. Pupils will get to 
meet our new teachers in the next few weeks.  

Thank you to our  PTA for organising the Summer Fayre. We raised an amazing £912.00  Thank 
you to everyone for attending and for your donations. A fantastic time was had by all! 

Mrs Jocelyn,  Head of School 

Class 2022–2023 (current)  Class 2023-2024 (New) 

Class 6—Mrs Shaw     Ireland—Miss Holt 

Class 5—Mr Blamires Australia—Miss Garside 

Ireland—Miss Holt Canada—Mr Lyons 

Australia—Miss Garside Italy—Mrs Brown (Mon,Tues & Weds pm,)  Miss King (Weds,Thurs, Fri) 

Canada—Mr Lyons Germany—Miss Riley (name change to Mrs Clarke from September) (Mon-
Thurs) & Mrs Marsden (Fri) 

Italy—Miss King France—Miss Gledhill 

Germany—Miss Riley USA—Miss Haley 

France—Mr Watkins India—Miss Barker 
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Diary Dates 

 

          Dear God, 

          Today don’t let me lose my joy, my peace, 

          my mind or my focus in Jesus’ name. 

        Amen.  

Weds 5th July 

SEND meetings 

 

Tuesday 18th July 

Year 6 Leavers Production 

1.45pm & 6pm 

 

Fri 14th July 

Madi’s Day of Fun  

(Sponsored run) 

Non-uniform or  

wear something purple 

 

Weds 19th July 

Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly 

9.30am —10am  

 

Fri 21st July 

Last day of term 

School closes for the  

Summer Holidays 

 

 

 

 

Chat around the table 

As we come to the end of the academic year, it’s good to reflect on 
the journey they have made so far. 

 What have they enjoyed this year? 

 What has gone well and has surprised you 
with your learning this year? 

What hasn’t gone as well as you would have 
hoped? How can this be improved next year? 

Sports Day 

Thank you to all who attended our Sports Day yesterday. It was a 
huge success and a great time was had by all. Thank you to Miss 
Holt for organising the day. It was lovely to see so many families 
supporting their children.  

Thank you also to Waring Green Stores who    
supplied us with additional ice pops for the     
children free of charge. 

SEND Meetings 

On Wednesday 5th July, parents of pupils on the SEND register are 
able to book an appointment to see their child’s class teacher.     
During this time you will receive feedback on how your child has 
done with their current targets and new targets and a new PPP 
(Personal Provision Plan) will be provided. If you cannot make this 
appointment, new PPPs will be sent home with your child.  

Strike Days 

As you may be aware, the 
NEU are planning two strike 

days next week. There will be 
one on Wednesday 5th July 
and one on Friday 7th July.  

We will remain open on 
these two days. 

 

 

Learning Mentors 

Mrs Helliwell will be returning 
from her maternity leave in a 
couple of weeks. We would like 
to thank Mrs Harding for all her 
hard work as a Learning Mentor 
this year. Mrs Helliwell will step 
back into her Learning Mentor 
role and will continue to work 
alongside Mrs Brearley providing 
pastoral support.  
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Year 6 Netball Team 

 

Well done to our Year 6 Netball Team who played against Woodhouse Primary on 
Wednesday. They won 18—4 and played a great game. Watch out for these players in 
the  future!   

We keep our children safe by . . . . . 

 

 . . .  informing children and parents/carers about water safety. The following message is from  
Calderdale Public Health: 

Be aware!  Open waters are exposed to the elements and may therefore contain bacteria/viruses 
from natural sources such as animal waste.  This can make you extremely unwell.  

Please tell your children to: 

Avoid drinking water from open water sources 

Wash hands thoroughly after playing in or near rivers, lakes, streams and canals 

 

If your child becomes unwell after contact with open water, seek medical advice as appropriate. 

Please also remind your children about the other hidden dangers of open water.  There are many 
dangers when entering canals, rivers, and reservoirs, which have tragically taken lives. The number 
of accidental drownings in our region is on the rise.  Even with all the hot weather we have been 
having, the water temperature will be cold.  Below 15ºC is defined as cold water and can seriously 
affect your breathing and movement 

If you get into difficulty in the water #FloatToLive: 

Take a minute - The initial effects of cold-water pass in the less than a minute so don’t try and 
swim straight away 

Relax and float - on your back to catch your breath. Try to get hold of something that will help 
you float 

Keep calm - then call for help or swim to safety if you’re able 

 

If you see someone in difficulty in the water call 999 and ask for FIRE!  

For more information on keeping your family safe in, on and around water have a look at our       
website: www.westyorksfire.gov.uk/water 

 

Reports 

Reports were due to go out on Monday 10th July. They will now go out on Tuesday 11th 
July for Year 6 and remain on Monday 10th for Years 3, 4 and 5. More information on 
what the Promoting Excellence colours mean can be found here:  

https://standrews.calderdale.sch.uk/promoting-excellence/ 

http://www.westyorksfire.gov.uk/water
https://standrews.calderdale.sch.uk/promoting-excellence/
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Please see the letter  below which was sent out on 22nd June—thank you  

Transition Letter / Reminder 

Swimming 

On Monday 10th July class Germany will still have their usual swimming lesson despite it being     
transition day. Swimming will continue until we break up for summer. 

Next academic year, only pupils in Year 4 will swim. One class will swim on a Tuesday afternoon and 
the other Year 4 class will swim on a Thursday afternoon. We will let you know exactly which day 
the lessons will be closer to the time.  
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English version of this document was on the last newsletter—thank you  
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Information for parents of children with an ADHD diagnosis or suspected ADHD.  Please visit the 
Facebook page for more information.  There is also a Group Session in Dewsbury every Saturday 
10am—12pm which is free of charge 


